## SADDLEBROOKE GENEALOGY CLUB February 4, 2021

## **ZOOM Meeting**

President Jeri Taylor called the meeting to order, and opened with a thank you to all volunteers everywhere who have contributed to our collective research.

Minutes of the December 3 meeting were read and approved. Treasurer Rick Morrison reported a balance of \$2,871.54 on January 1. During the month there were receipts of \$105 from dues and expenditures of \$23.99 for the website, for a balance of \$2,952.55 on January 31.

Rick is working on the membership roster and has divided it into active (those who have paid dues) and inactive (those who have not paid dues for several years). He will contact inactive members.

Webmaster Rich Webber has updated the old program from Windows 10.

Members can contact Rondie Yancey (<a href="mailto:rondie@cox.net">rondie@cox.net</a>) by the end of February if they would like to participate in her interest group "Beginning Genealogy". Jeri Taylor's Family Tree Maker interest group will meet on ZOOM February 18 at 1 p.m. She also has a FTM problem solving session, which will be held Wednesday, February 10 at 10 a.m via ZOOM. Email Jeri at <a href="mailto:taylorjeri@aol.com">taylorjeri@aol.com</a> if you want to attend either or both.

At Jeri's recommendation, voting on the proposed amendments to the bylaws was tabled until the March meeting to give members time to access the website.

The Board will meet immediately following this meeting.

Our program was the webinar: "Nurturing Your Family Trees: Online or On Your Device (or Both)?". Members discussed the presentation as Jeri went through the syllabus.

Jeri reminded members of the Roots Tech Conference to be held February 25-27. Both HOA 1 and HOA 2 will publicize our meetings; we need a volunteer who will write the announcements.

The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia Karcher, Secretary